
Format for Submitting Data 
 
There are 2 requirements for the BOEM bi-weekly navigation data submitted on the 1st and 15th of each 
month.   
 
BOEM requires one UKOAA P1/90 formatted navigation data file for each source vessel utilized in the 
seismic survey during each two week reporting period. This file should consist of all the shot point files 
concatenated with only one header (i.e. if there are 5 source vessels utilized in a seismic survey, 5 
separate navigation files would need to be submitted).  Either the NAD27 datum or WGS84 datum are 
acceptable for the navigation data. 
 
BOEM also requires a table listing the total number of hours of active acquisition per day for each source 
vessel.  This information will be used to verify whether time gaps exist in the navigation data provided.  A 
sample is shown below--an excel file or simple list is acceptable. 
 

 
Date                                     Comment 

 
16-Aug                                 In production  for  0.000 hrs 

 
17-Aug                                 In production  for 18.183 hrs 

 
18-Aug                                 In production  for  8.250 hrs 

 
19-Aug                                 In production  for  14.000 hrs 

 
 
BOEM requests that the required bi-weekly data be submitted via zip files through 
the ggpermitsgomr@boem.gov email address.  This is preferable so the data can be processed as soon 
as possible.  If the data must be sent on CD for security reasons, you can mail it to BOEM at the following 
address 
 
Bureau of Ocean Energy Management 
ATTN: Teree Campbell 
1201 Elmwood Park Blvd. 
New Orleans, LA 70123 
 
If there are any questions or concerns, please contact Teree Campbell directly at 504-736-3231.   
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